Staff Senate
November 17, 2011
Library 509
Minutes

Call to Order
The fourth meeting of the Staff Senate this fall was called to order at 10:02 am.

Roll Call
A sign in sheet was distributed. Members, both elected and honorary, present were:

Chuck Werninger
Sylvester Cartwright
Alveno Smith
Ben Fry
Antoinette Luna
Emily Gentle
Brian Kennerly
Dan Shelton
Sandra Bates
Corey Welch
Shawn Bourdo
Rikki Turner
Brad Patterson
Juanita Sherman
Nathan Larson
Julie Keith
Chelsea Bishop Ward
Janet Darling
Scott Karfur (?)
Stacey Hogue 
Michelle Curd

Reading of Minutes
Antoinette Luna was not listed under Fall Break Committee. Stacey Hogue moved to accept the minutes as amended. Dan Shelton seconded. 

Christmas Potluck
Brad is organizing a Staff Senate Christmas Potluck. It will be held on Dec 15 after our regular meeting. Sandra and Rikki are apparently organizing the menu. 

Fall Break
The faculty committee has a proposal on this. Staff is not taken into account in this document. Brad wants to draft a proposal with Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, and SGA. 



Treasurer’s Report
The balance as of November 17 was $2852.55. This does not include all deposits and invoices. 

Brian motioned to accept the report. Corey seconded. Motion passed. 

Fall Open House/Helping Hands
The Chancellor praised our event. There was a great turnout, although not a great turnout from Staff Senators. Sandra thanked Nick, Sylvester, Alveno, and Cynthia for all their help. 

We are still pushing for cans to be donated. Brad’s GAs will write thank you cards to vendors/donors. 

We need volunteers to assemble Helping Hands baskets. 

Staff Awards
We need recommendations for speakers. She is updating everything now so next semester is easy. Communications is creating a flyer. 

Ceremony is April 18, 2012 at 10:30 in Ledbetter Assembly Hall. Brad requested time on the itinerary to update everyone on Staff Senate accomplishments. 

Fundraising
Chuck emailed people about Kroger cards. He needs money ASAP. The balance as of 10/29/11 was $2183.00. We are halfway to our next check. Only four people are using the cards regularly. Chuck will email the fine print to staff senate. 

Antoinette Luna will call a meeting for Fundraising committee. Nancy Rhea will be included. 

Red Cross
11/30 next drive. Posters have been distributed. Blood mobile at “student commons brick area west of DSC”. Blood station at student housing commons building. Dates are set through next year. Next meeting is 11/21/11.  

Communications
Newsletter has not been done. There is a meeting today at 2pm. Alveno could make a slideshow to sync with Brad’s talk at the Awards Ceremony.  

Governance
Restarted the conversation about president succession system. Goal for rewrite discussion in December and vote in January. 

Issues and Concerns
There is a bike rack article in this issue of the Forum. We should see bike racks going up in the Spring. Assadi made a survey about graduate school discounts for staff. They are currently trying to find out if the survey can be sent out via BOSS. They are trying to find what to ask for (50% off? More?). 

Ad hoc Benefits Committee
Melanie Thornton came to inform. We will vote next meeting by secret ballot if someone moves to do so at the time. The full proposal has not been sent out to Staff Senate. 

Nomination
They are having a meeting to decide breakdown of departments. Brad told them to decide on their own and “pull the trigger”. It should be ready for the campus late April. 

Professional Development
Fall Series is complete. They are now working on Spring. Based on the survey sent out, they want to do Microsoft Office, Adobe, Stress Management, and Banking. Alveno brought up licensing concerns with the Adobe training. Chuck will look into it. 

Adjouned
Stacey motioned to adjourn. Ben seconded. Adjourned at 11:09 am. 

Next Meeting
December 15 at 10 am Library 509 (bring food). 
